
 

 
 
 

April 8, 2014  
 
 
Ms. Nancy Parr, EH&S License Manager 
Westinghouse Electric Co., LLC 
Nuclear Fuel Division 
5801 Bluff Road 
Hopkins, SC  29061-9121 
 
SUBJECT: APPROVAL OF REVISION 17 OF THE SITE EMERGENCY PLAN 

 (TECHNICAL ASSIGNMENT CONTROL NUMBER L33301) 
 
Dear Ms. Parr: 
 
In a letter (LTR-SR-13-6) dated December 12, 2013, the Westinghouse Electric Company, LLC, 
submitted Revision 17 of the Site Emergency Plan (SEP) for review by the U.S. Nuclear 
Regulatory Commission (NRC) in accordance with Title 10 of the Code of Federal Regulations 
(10 CFR) 70.32(e). 
 
The staff reviewed the changes to the SEP, incorporated by Revision 17, against Regulatory 
Guide 3.67, Standard Format and Content for Emergency Plans for Fuel Cycle and Materials 
Facilities.  Some changes were made to reflect the use of the National Incident Management 
System (NIMS) structure, and improve the defined roles and responsibilities for emergency 
response organizational members.  Other changes formatted tables to match documents of the 
Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) and the State of South Carolina to reflect current 
chemical inventories.  Still other changes clarified details in previous revisions or were editorial.  
The NRC staff finds that Revision 17 of the SEP meets 10 CFR 70.32(i), whereby a licensee 
may change an approved plan without prior Commission approval if the changes do not 
decrease the effectiveness of the plan. 
 
The NRC staff has no further questions at this time.  Safety Condition S-2, will be modified to 
include Revision 17 in Amendment 17 of Special Nuclear Materials license SNM-1107. 
 
This letter both concludes the action on the review of Revision 17 of the SEP and closes the 
assigned Technical Assignment Control Number L33301. 
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In accordance with 10 CFR 2.390 of the NRC's "Rule of Practice," a copy of this letter will be 
available electronically for public inspection in the NRC Public Document Room or from the 
Publicly Available Records System component of the NRC's Agencywide Documents Access 
and Management System (ADAMS).  ADAMS is accessible from the NRC web site at 
http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html (the Public Electronic Reading Room). 
 
      Sincerely, 
 
      /RA/ 
 
 
      Christopher Ryder, Licensing Project Manager 
      Fuel Manufacturing Branch 
      Division of Fuel Cycle Safety 
        and Safeguards 
      Office of Nuclear Material Safety 
        and Safeguards 
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